## Progress Report - February 1955

The most important project for February was our mid-year evaluation of pupil progress. Anecdotal reports were entered on each pupil's school records. Achievement Tests were given those cases where academic progress might be expected. Test results were satisfactory.

New adminsions enrolled in the academic dept. since September have caused serious overgrowding; the school principal is taking parts of classes into other areas for study and special project periods to enable the classroom teacher to give special attention to smaller groups as needed.

This is not as satisfactory as might be desired, due to problems of physical plant, equipment, furnishings, materials, group control and less of administrative time.

The school principal together with Mr. Krafve attended the Educational Council meeting on Pebruary 11th, 117 University Avenue, St. Paul.

School Principal